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Newsletter of Lions District 44-H New Hampshire 

July 2020 Volume 46 Issue 1 Thoughts from  

DG Marie Hall 

Thank you Lions of District 44H for giving me the honor of serving as your district governor. By the time you 

are reading this, I will have completed all my DGE classes on-line or virtually and will have had my swearing-

in while standing up alone in my dining room. Not the way I had pictured this, but nothing is as it used to be 

right now. 

I do look forward to the 2020-2021 Lions year with a new Global Action Team: Marie Valliere-leadership, 

PCC Kitty Callender-membership and Gail Dacey-service. As the Global Action Team Leaders, I have asked 

them to think about how we can all work together to build new leaders, grow our membership in new ways 

and serve more people.  

FVDG Bob Gustafson and SVDG Randy Tompkins will be an integral part of this, too. Cabinet Secretary Pat 

Kimball and Cabinet Treasurer Kris Pavlik will help to keep us all on track and ensure we are using your       

district dues wisely. 

Lastly, congratulations to MCC Steve Middlemiss for completing a successful year as District Governor,      

despite all the obstacles that COVID-19 has thrown our way. He will no doubt lead our multiple district on 

to bigger and better things. 

Serving from the Heart, 

District Governor Marie 

Send all articles, pictures and information to                                                                               

PCC Deedee LaTulippe at Newsletter 44h@outlook.com                                                                           

Please send as a Word Document or JPG Format.  

Deadline for submission is August 20th. 
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In this Issue 

District Membership This Month This Year 

Opening Balance 1,186 1,226 

Added members 26 106 

Dropped members 23 143 

Closing Balance 1,189 1,189 

Net Gain/Loss  3 -37 

Worldwide  1,368,457   
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UPCOMING EVENTS  
7/4 Independence Day             

7/18 LTSSA Matches Cancelled 

7/19 Mini District Convention & 

Homecoming for DG Steve  at 

Camp Pride Registration Pg                   

7/29 Multiple District Meeting 

6:30 Location TBD                                                 

8/2 44-N District Cabinet Mtg 

American Legion, Littleton, NH                                  

9/12 MD Leadership Training 

9/13 44-H District Cabinet Mtg 

Health Services of NH Meeting             

Monthly 4th Tues 6:30PM             

Hannaford's Com. RM                     

7 Kilton Rd, Bedford                  

Sight & Hearing of NH Meeting            

Monthly 3rd Thurs  6:30PM                     

Airport Diner, Brown Ave        

Manchester                                           

Youth Development Meeting           

Monthly 2nd Thurs                     

Hannaford's Com. Rm                     

7 Kilton Rd, Bedford 

Camp Pride Meeting                                                 

Monthly 2nd Weds                        

Auburn Tavern 

 

 

Facebook NHLionsDistrict44-H                 
District Photographer                            
PCC Deedee LaTulippe                              
136 Lowell Rd. Hudson, NH 03051               
C: 603-566-0691                                              
E:  liondeedee@comcast.net 

 

Lions Fellowship                                    
Nancy O’Dowd                                           
P.O. Box 1163 Wolfeboro, NH 03894     
C: 603-387-6808                                  
Lupesmom14@gmail.com 

 

PEACE POSTER                                           
Pamela Brewster                                             
54 Leddy Dr.                                              
Epping, NH 03042 C: 603-702-5393                           
E: pbrews@comcast.net                              

 

UNIFORMS/JACKETS/SHIRTS,HATS      
Joe Kasper                                                    
63 Pine Hill Rd. Weare, NH 03281                
H:  603-529-0439 C: 603-548-0286               
E: JKasper@nedelta.com 

 

CHILDHOOD CANCER                         
Mary Tremblay                                                   
E: mntremblay@earthlink.com 

 

DIABETES                                                           
PCC Celeste Ricupero                                    
E: ricupero7@comcast.net   

 

ENVIROMENT:  

Jeri Maynard                                                      
E: lionjeri@comcast.net  

 

HUNGER                                                              
Martha Ackerman                                                        
E: jamamc@comcast.net  

 

VISION                                                        
Melanie Saunders                                                
E: melanieleesaunders@gmail.com 

 

 

   

2020 JULY VOL 46  ISSUE 1  

Due to the Coronavirus 
Check to see if Boards 
are meeting virtually 

mailto:liondeedee@comcast.net
mailto:Lupesmom14@gmail.com
mailto:pbrews@comcast.net
mailto:JKasper@nedelta.com
mailto:mntremblay@earthlink.com
mailto:ricupero7@comcast.net
mailto:lionjeri@comcast.net
mailto:jamamc@comcast.net
mailto:melanieleesaunders@gmail.com
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Hello Lions of District 44-H. I hope all is well as we contend with numerous obstacles in this new Lion-

istic year. We will confront them and overcome them. Why? Because Lions find a way to serve. That’s 

what we do. 

My home club, the Atkinson Lions, are finding ways to serve. For example, we worked with a Dollar 

Tree Store to solicit necessary items for our local food pantry. This idea worked for Dollar Tree as folks 

bought more items, it worked for folks who contributed because it made them feel good and it worked 

for the Food Pantry as they received many needed items. It also worked for the Atkinson Lions because 

we received some publicity in the local paper and we didn’t have to write a check! Made sense to us. 

These are ideas for serving that I’m sure are percolating throughout the District. Each club will find their 

unique way to continue to serve our Communities. Good luck and have a great year! 
FVDG Bob Gustafson                       

 

Although the planned Forum is still three months away and conditions could improve over the 
summer, there is enough uncertainty that we feel it best to make the decision to cancel now. 
The Forum will offer a choice of a full refund or a rollover of your registration fees to the 2021 
Forum.   

                                                                                                                                                       
You must make that choice in writing by e-mailing our Registrar at registrar@lionsforum.org or 
by mailing your choice request to PO Box 723, Rapid City, SD 57709-0723. Please do not call 
the Forum office to request a refund or transfer of funds to 2021.  

 

Our goal for the USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum has always been to provide a rich learn-
ing experience and a social environment where we see our old friends and make new ones. 
This 44th Annual Forum promised to be one of the best as the City of Louisville has so much to 
share with us. 

 

We extend our sincere appreciation to the City of Louisville and to the Kentucky Lions for invit-
ing us. We hope to back soon. 

 

Lion Harvey Whitley, PID 

2020 Forum General Chairperson 

It is with great sadness that the Forum Executive Commit-
tee has decided to cancel the 2020 USA/Canada Lions 
Leadership Forum in Louisville, Kentucky.  

As we said earlier in the year, the safety of our attendees is 
our number one concern. We had hoped for a significant 
flattening of the curve on cases of COVID-19 throughout 
our geographical area but that has not been the trend. 
Travel between the United States and Canada has also 
been a concern. 

mailto:registrar@lionsforum.org


 6 

2020 JULY VOL 46  ISSUE 1  

SVDG Randy Tompkins 

Rye642@comcast.net 

With the new Lions year just under way we as Lions find ourselves in a unique position of how 

to go forward with the business of SERVING others while still in the Covid.  We should expect 

that this Virus and the complications that it brings with it will be around for longer that we 

want. Clubs and the District have reached out to their members via ZOOM and other internet 

options to keep in touch and support each other. 

We can and will find ways to get back on track with our service projects, although some will be 

modified, we need to be out there doing what we can We all looked to Lionism to make a 

difference in our communities and the challenge is to Be the Difference. Be the one who comes 

up with a new idea and carries it forward. Do not wait for someone else to do it. We as Lions 

need to be the beacon of light on Service to the community and the Globe. 

MAKE A DIFFERENCE / BE THE DIFFERENCE 

MCC Steve Middlemiss                        

CSTMiddlemiss@gmail.com 

As you are reading this, we will be welcoming in our new District Governor’s, DG Marie Hall of 44 

H and DG Alan Ricard of 44 N. Congratulations to both of you. I, as Council Chair and the whole 

Multiple District 44 Global Action Team are here to help and support them. Let’s all plan to be there 

at their sides to make this the best Lionistic year ever.  

As we transition forward, I would like to thank our District 44 H team for all of their hard work to 

help us have a great year, especially in bringing forward our newest club, the Rochester Lions club. 

Your efforts are what made this possible. 

Our first Multiple District meeting is scheduled for 6:30 Wednesday July 29 location TBD. Current-

ly Airport Diner can only seat 20 so looking for a new location.  

We have been hard at work compiling the information for our upcoming Multiple District directory. 

No one more so than PCC Fred Plett, CS Val Wilson and PCC Terri McGrew. I wish to thank them 

all for their dedication in making this another great directory. The first draft will be sent out shortly 

for your review. Please read it carefully as we want to make this version as accurate as possible. I 

look forward to working with our new Governors and helping them have a great year. 

See you at the first Cabinet meetings! Don’t forget to JUST ASK ONE! 

It is with great pride and heart felt thanks to many people that we are able to announce a NEW LIONS 

CLUB FOR 44 H. THE ROCHESTER LIONS CLUB. I have to admit that though I knew this club would be a 

reality I was concerned it wouldn’t happen in this Lionistic year. But PCC Mike Baillargeon and his never 

say die attitude help make it happen. Mike and I hit the streets on Thursday, June 18 and collected 

those needed applications. A combined effort of Lion Karen Baillargeon and myself filing the paperwork 

and we now have 39     Lions clubs in District 44 H!!! Thank you, thank you to everyone involved. 

MCC Steve Middlemiss 

mailto:Rye642@comcast.net
mailto:cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com
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Sports Quilt made by 

Conway Area Lion Clarice Girouard   

Conway Area Lions Club  Sports Quilt Raffle 

A fundraiser for Children's eye care in the                                                                   

Mt Washington  Valley Area 

Raffles are $5 each or 3 for $10 

For ticket purchase contact:  

Clarice Girouard 603-759-3597 

Tickets may also be purchased online 

https://conway-area-lions-club.square.site/2020-quilt-raffle  

 

https://conway-area-lions-club.square.site/2020-quilt-raffle
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Cabinet Secretary                                             

Pat Kimball 

Wow! What an interesting few months we’ve had this year!  Most of us have had to 

learn about PPE’s,  Social Distancing and what a ZOOM meeting is!  Covid Restrictions 

prevented us from holding many of our annual fundraisers and service projects.  

Through it, Lions all over the world had to be creative in coming up with new ways to 

serve our communities.   It has been so heartwarming to see Lions making and dis-

tributing masks, collecting food and funds for our food pantries and organizations 

such as End 68 Hours of Hunger, and helping neighbors with shopping.  As for my-

self, I was able to participate in a food donation collection in Rochester to highlight the new Rochester 

Club, which will be charting any day.  I don’t believe the people at the food pantry fully understood what 

the Lions could do as we showed up with 2 SUV’s filled with food.                                                                          

As a bonus, we were able to recruit a few members for the new club as well!  I also, am and live with 

two compromised adults – in fact at the start of the shutdown my father was the first patient in the lo-

cal                    hospital’s new Covid facility (thankfully he tested negative, but did have pneumonia).  I 

pulled out the boxes of Christmas Cards I had purchased at the after Christmas sales, and started to fill 

them out.  I see many clubs are starting to have outdoor meetings with social distancing.  Why not bring 

your cards! What a way to take your mind off of the craziness going on – put on a Christmas movie 

(thank you Hallmark Channel) or some Christmas music and write a note to a soldier! 

Keep up the great work, Lions!  I look forward to getting out and meeting as many of you as I can in the 

next year and hearing about all of the good work you are doing.  As Lions, We Serve from the 

Heart! 

Cabinet Treasurer                                           

Kristyne Pavlik 

In the midst of finding the new norm, I am excited to take on this role as Cabinet                     

Secretary.  I want to thank MCS Valencia Wilson for assisting in this smooth transition.   

Serving from the heart is our new District Governor Marie Hall’s theme.  We definitely 

have seen that during the Covid-19 pandemic. Nothing has stopped LIONS from serv-

ing their community’s needs, while remaining safe and vigilant.   Clubs definitely used 

creativity, imagination and thought out of the box to get those needs met.  

Save the date for the 1st District 44-H Cabinet meeting on September 13TH                                                                   

The location is to yet to be determined.  As information is available, details will be provided.                             

I  look forward to a great year, and meeting many of you as I plan on accompanying DG Marie Hall as she vis-

its clubs and zone meetings.  I will be reaching out to clubs in the near future setting up schedules for these 

visits.  If there are any special functions that are happening, please contact me at PKimballlion@aol.com  or 

call me at 603-819-8433, so that I can include that in scheduling. Serving from the Heart 

mailto:PKimballlion@aol.com
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Lions Camp Pride News ….  

Each day as we get a little closer to returning to the new normal, we do our best to still provide 

service to those in need.   

Here at Lions Camp Pride NH we chip away at the many things that need attention in preparation 

of the future.   

We encourage everyone to join in a way that they can to help with raking leaves, cutting grass, 

repairing ramps and stairs, picking up broken branches and much more.   

The peace and tranquility at camp is a great way to heal your mind and soul, while making a 

difference in the beauty of LCPNH. 

In recent weeks Lion Lenny Hall and Lion Jim Hogancamp spend a day each week at camp tack-
ling task around camp.   
This past week Lion Jerry Vaccaro, Lion Marilyn Vaccaro, Lion Jeri Maynard and Lion Ron 
Maynard spent a day as well.   
Everyone is invited to come to camp and help with raking, cleaning, and many other task.  
If you plan on coming up just drop us a line or giving us a call and we will make sure everything 
is ready for you.  We would love to see all of you at your camp. 
We are grateful to those who have been able to help, Stay Safe,  

Peter LaPointe 

Contact us with any questions with emails to lionscamppride44h@gmail.com or 603-482-6115 

Visit our FB account to see frequent updates on things happening at camp.   

mailto:lionscamppride44h@gmail.com
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Nashua Everest Centennial Lions Club 

This is our official announcement that our project “One Month Food for Youth affected by COVID19.”  has ended. 

Together, we are rising to the challenge of fighting the effects of the coronavirus (COVID-19). During this time of  
social distancing and stay-at-home orders, LCI Everest Centennial, District 44H has delivered the 1st package of     
groceries as well as 2nd package of groceries for students. During this project, we have delivered 1st package of  
groceries for 20 international students of different countries and 2 national students of the different states of the 
USA who came for their study at NH who are in a tough situation and having hard time meeting needs. As well as, 
we have delivered 2nd package of groceries for 12 international and 2 national students who had already taken their 
1st package one month ago.  

 It was really challenging to participate in the needs of our community. Specially, thanks to Lion Umesh Koirala, Lion 
Ajay Rana Bhat and Lion Alina Karki who took a challenge to deliver a one-month grocery at their home. We extend 
our hearty thanks to Rachel Lachance, Immigration and Academic Advisor, the University of New Hampshire for her 
coordination and Community Action Partnership of Strafford County for providing us with unlimited support in every 
aspect of the project. 

Finally, thanks again to all of you for making this project successful and we hope that you will give more support to 
continue our project “One Month Food for Youth affected by COVID19.” We promise you that we will come with our 
new project soon.  We will continue to serve again, stay safe. Lions Club International, Everest Centennial Family. 
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Salem Lions held a Food   

At the Dollar Tree. Over 880 pounds of food and $140.00 in monetary                           

donations were collected for the 4 food pantries in town. 

Lion Marian Hadley 

donated                                                        

130 Tupperware mugs 

to first responders. 

Conway Lions Club Members enjoying their first “Social Distancing” Outing by the river. 
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Happy 30th, ADA! 

This year marks the 30th anniversary of the signing of the Americans With Disabilities Act (ADA). 
The law was signed by President George H. W. Bush on July 26, 1990. It was 4 years in the making. 
It is the ADA with all the changes made to it over the past 30 years that enables me, and people 
with a wide range of disabilities, to lead near normal, productive lives. That’s something to cele-
brate! 

Be well, be kind, be hopeful. 

You can always contribute to the DogSight 2019-2020 campaign by sending a donation to the pro-
ject chair. Checks should be made out toe LSHF with DSP on the memo line. Please send checks to: 
The DogSight Project, c/o Linda Piekarski, 15 Edgewood Ave, Keene, NH 03431 

Thank you for your support!! 

2020: This year was going to be the year some vision problems were going to be eradicated and more people 

around the world would see better. Things started out that way but then Covid-19 happened. Everywhere we had 

to step back and look at our world differently. On a club level it was how to meet, do service projects and fund-

raise. Many of us learned how to have a meeting via computer. Our club tried a few different programs to find 

one that worked but we still had a couple members that didn’t have the capabilities. We resolved that by meeting 

at someone’s house outside in lawn chairs practicing social distancing. It was great seeing everyone again and 

communication was clearer. Our annual duck race had to be modified to one done by computer. We were also 

limited as to where we could be out on the street selling tickets and the brunt would be by mail. We decided to 

combine a food drive with selling tickets for two weekends prior to the race to also help the community and hop-

ing to fill the back of an SUV each time. All 28 of the prizes are donated by local businesses and we encouraged 

the public to patronize them at this time as this truly is a time for communities to work together.  

Going forward I feel this spirit of working with other groups as being part of a better and stronger community. I 

am encouraged by how so many organizations and individuals adapted to these almost daily changes and filled 

voids that didn’t exist before. I have faith in all who “Serve”.  

GLT Marie Valliere E: keylion03@gmail.com 

mailto:keylion03@gmail.com
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As the GSLI will be writing and giving you some ideas for service. I know we are in trying times right now but many communi-

ties are really food insecure right now. Some ideas to help along these lines are to hold a food drive. The post office usually 

does one Mother’s Day weekend and didn’t this year. Recently my club held a drive at our Dollar Tree. I know Plaistow and 

Atkinson also did one recently. We checked with the manager. She was thrilled. We put it out on Facebook only, put a table 

out about us on Saturday from 8-2 and collected 886 lbs. of food and $142. We handed out little slips of paper with food and 

toiletry items and people were very generous. They were happy to help. Everyone wore masks and safe distanced but our 

name got out there. 

Be thinking about doing the community needs assessment in your town. Contact the police, fireman, school district, senior 

center, day cares and Boy’s and Girls Clubs to see what they might need. I’m assuming we will be wearing masks for a long 

time. Think about how you can get them out in the community. 

Seek out new members and listen to their fresh ideas. Remember we have 5 initiatives that we work on. Hunger, vision, envi-

ronment, diabetes, and childhood cancer. You can still clean up an area for the environment or plant some flowers. World 

wide diabetes day is in November so you can begin to think about working on that. 

Remember you have to work on 3 out of the 5 initiatives to get the club excellence award. 

Please feel free to contact me and let me know what your club is doing.                                                                                                             

Everyone is looking for new ideas. Think outside of the box. 

     The year 2020 has turned the world around! Not in a good way either. In January, we started hearing 
about a virus coming out of China and spreading very quickly worldwide. By March, we were 
“housebound”. The Danville Lions, under the leadership of our President Krissy McKeeman and our            
1st VP Sonia Landry had us up and running meetings on Zoom (thanks to Dean Zanello)! Our main concern 
was our “Power Pack Program.” How could we continue? Who would we be serving? Well, our back packs 
morphed into Food Totes and at the height of being quarantined, we were serving 8 families with 16 chil-
dren. A dedicated group of us deliver totes every week! This program will be run through the Summer!  
With help/promotion from the Carriage Towne News (and Elisha) we held two “Socially Distanced” food 
drives. Both huge successes! We are still receiving (and are grateful for) donations to help us fill those 
totes! 

      On June 24, 2020 the Danville Lions will hold our 1st “live” meeting since March. We will be “socially 
distanced” in a parking lot, but so very thankful to see one another in a larger group!   

       I believe our district is already making progress and getting past, not over, Covid 19. Lions are slowly, 
cautiously getting back to meetings, installations, and end of year get together. Not everyone will join in 
right now, understandably. We must have a new understanding about hugs, handshakes, and closeness! 
very quickly      

        I, for one, have missed being with my Lion “family!” 
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Our last meeting for the 2019 – 2020 year was at Go to Meeting for Sight and Hearing Foundation which are getting a 

tad stale – I miss meeting with Lions around a table and doing lions work! I hung one of the S&H Banners behind me 

at 6:30 we gathered for our fourth virtual meeting.  Those giving reports had sent them via email prior to the 

meeting so all of us were working off the same pages that the presenters were using which, of course, worked great.  

The meeting was well attended.  Following the agenda, we moved ahead – Secretaries report was presented by SVDG 

Virginia Edwards.  Treasurer MCC Fred Plett reviewed his report and answered questions by board members.  Lion 

Alan Hoye had two projects to present which were approved.  MCC Fred Plett gave a progress report on the 501c3 

committee. All applauded this year’s officers for a job well done!   

I never anticipated the challenges that arouse during the course of the year from Murphy’s Law striking several times 

on one case early in the year, to establishing a policy to allow for electronic voting, and, of course, ending with COVID 

19 and becoming proficient in Gotomeeting to conduct our business! 

I want to express my appreciation to all the board members for serving on this board.  I especially want to recognize 

Vice President Lion Richard Lemieux, Secretary SVDG Virginia Edwards, Treasurer MCC Fred Plett, Past President Jim 

Robinson and Project Chairman Lion Alan Hoye for their untiring work.  

The best to President Elect Lion Richard Lemieux and the board in the coming 2020 – 2021 Lion Year 

Thanks for being a Lion and your club for supporting your Sight and Hearing Foundation  

Yours in Lionism, Langdon Plumer, President 2019-2020 

Is your Club doing It’s part, are YOU?  To say it’s been a “rough year” is putting id mildly and 
we are continuing to battle the Covid 19 Pandemic with everything we’ve got. 

Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) is the charitable foundation of Lions Clubs Inter-
national.  To date LCIF has awarded more than $4.6 million in Covid 19 grants.  In addition, 
local Clubs have donated substantial resources within their communities and have also suf-
fered a significant shortfall in fundraising efforts. 

Every day, Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) works to fulfill our mission:       "To 
support the efforts of Lions clubs and partners in serving communities locally and 
globally, giving hope and impacting lives through humanitarian service projects and 
grants." 

As you plan your Club activities and budget for the year please include LCIF. 

Consider an LCIF fundraising project, ask every member to consider making a personal dona-
tion and include LCIF in your Club’s budget.  Set your goal for the next 2 years for Campaign 
100 and work to achieve that goal. 

I hope you can help too!, Thank you. 
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DISTRICT GOVERNOR                                      
DG  Marie Hall                                                             
26 Moonlight Dr                                                  
Newmarket, NH 03857 
C:  603-686-6935 
E:  44hlionmaire@gmail.com  

 

1st VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR                           
FVDG Robert Gustafson 
16 East Rd. 
Atkinson, NH 03811 
C:  603-553-0531 
E: robertgustafson11@gmail.com 

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR                       
SVDG Randy Tomkins                                                 
1 Coombs Farm Rd                                             
Greenland, NH 03840                                
H: 603-431-7352                                                               
C: 603-765-4965                                                                  
E: Rye642@comcast.net  

       

CABINET SECRETARY-TREASURER (CST) 
Patricia Kimball, Secretary                                     
30 Eastfield Loop                                 
Sandown, NH  03873                                          
C: 603-819-8433 E: 
pkimb56@gmail.com                               
Kristyne Pavik,  Treasurer                                                        
P.O. Box 802                                                       
Barrington, NH03825                                           
H:603-749-4654                                                                 
C: 503-686-1883                         
E:lionkrispav@aol.com 

                                      

MULTIPLE COUNCIL CHAIR                             
MCC  Steve Middlemiss                                 
22 Abbott St                                                               
Hudson, NH 03051                                                
C:603-566-7616                                                               
E: cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com 
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Zone 2 PCC Sam Longbook, Chair 
H: 603-329-5603 
C:  603-327-1133 
E: dgsam44h@comcast.net Clubs: 
Atkinson, Danville, Hampstead, 
Plaistow, Sandown, Kingston 

 
Zone 3 Mary Tremblay, Chair 
H:  603-926-2069                             
W: 603-772-4781 
E: mntremblay@earthlink.net 
Clubs: Epping, Exeter,                     
Hampton Area, Portsmouth, Rye, 
Seabrook 

 
Zone 4                                                                                                               
C:                                                                                   
E:                                                                                      
Clubs: Chester, Derry, Raymond, 
Londonderry 

 

Zone 5 PCC Scott Wilson, Chair                                                                                             
C: 603-770-7705                                           
E: scottwils@comcast.net Clubs: 
Epsom/Chichester, Loudon,                      
Saddleback, Suncook 

 

Zone 6 Amy-Fortin Lemay                                                           
C: 603-608-6111                                                          
E: amylemay18@gmail.com Clubs: 
Barrington, Newmarket, Rollins-
ford/So Berwick, Somersworth 

 

Zone 7 Linda Rafferty, Chair                     
C: 781-820-4771                                             
E: lindaraffery55@gmail.com 
Clubs: Laconia/Gilford, Meredith, 
Moultonborough, Wakefield, 
Whittier, Wolfeboro, Conway 

 

Global Leadership Team                             
GLT Marie Valliere                                              
95 Plymouth St. 
Meredith, NH 03253 
C:  603-998-0871 
E: keylion03@gmail.com 

Global Membership Team                       
GMT PCC Kitty Callender 
112 Iron Wheel   
Danville, NH 03819                                                     
C575-937-7911                                                      
E: callendergirl54@hotmail.com 

Global Service Team                                      
GST  Gail Dacey  26 Windward Terr 
Salem, NH 03079                                           
H:  603-898-6913                                                                 
C: 603-560-1029 
E: grd514@aol.com 
 
MEETING NEWS 

LIONS YOUTH SERVICE                         
Second Thursday of the month at 
Hannaford’s Kilton Rd.                    
Bedford, NH at 6:30PM 

SIGHT & HEARING FOUNDATION 
Third Thursday of the month at the 
Airport Diner, Manchester at 6:30PM 

HEALTH SERVICE OF NH                           
Fourth Tuesday of the month at           
Hannaford’s  , Kilton Rd.                     
Bedford , NH at 6:30PM   

TWIN SOCCER ASSOCIATION (LTSSA) 
Last Wed of the month at                      
Lui Lui in West Lebanon  
(Powerhouse Mall) Subject to change 

Zone 1 , Kamal Masand, Chair                        
C:  603-889-7625                                     
W: 603-886-4389 
E: KamalM@itinh.com                             
Clubs: Hudson, Litchfield, Nashua, 
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